

## CITY OF FORT LAUDERDALE POLICE DEPARTMENT PRESS RELEASE

May 15, 2017

## SERGEANT JACK LOKEINSKY MEMORIAL SERVICE

Fort Lauderdale Department Police Sergeant Jack Lokeinsky was diagnosed with cancer in July of 2016. Sadly, Sergeant Lokeinsky passed away on May 11, 2017 after a long and courageous battle.

Sergeant Lokeinsky began his career with the Fort Lauderdale Police Department in 1988. During his tenure, he was assigned to the Operations Bureau as a Patrol Officer and a K-9 Officer. He was then assigned to the Investigative Bureau as a Detective in the Criminal Investigations Division. He was promoted to the rank of Sergeant in 2007. His most recent assignment was President of the Fraternal Order of Police Lodge 31. Sergeant Lokeinsky held the position of President of the Fraternal Order of Police for 12 years and served on the Executive Board for the FOP for 23 years.

Sergeant Lokeinsky will be honored on Monday, May 22 at 10:30 A.M. The memorial service will take place at the Broward Center for Performing Arts located at 201 Southwest 5<sup>th</sup> Avenue in the City of Fort Lauderdale. The public is invited to join Sergeant Lokeinsky's family, the police department and the entire City of Fort Lauderdale as we celebrate his life.

## Chief Rick Maglione stated:

"The police department and entire Fort Lauderdale community mourns the loss of Sergeant Jack Lokeinsky. Jack served the City of Fort Lauderdale for nearly three decades, and left a lasting impression on all who knew him. Jack will be remembered for his leadership, generosity, integrity and commitment to duty. On behalf of the women and men of the Fort Lauderdale Police Department, thank you for keeping Jack and his loved ones in your thoughts and prayers during this difficult time."

###